

School and Class Council Meeting Notes

Date	5th May 2023	Location	Willow Classroom
Start time	12:10	Finish time	12:25
Present	Staff Members - Mrs Wood Year 1 - Isla Year 2- Aaron Year 3- Isabella Year 4 - Keaton Year 5 - Alana Year 6 - Oliver Head Boy - Jack Head Girl - Mollie		
Apologies	N/A	Absent	
Agenda	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Welcome and share the agenda. 2. Feedback from class councils - how are the class council meetings going? Do we need to support classes with their meetings? 3. Suggestion box responses - have any suggestions been placed in the box? 4. We are looking to recreate the school signs on the playground, what ideas can we think of for recreating these and relaunching the playground expectations? 5. Over the course of the year, we will be finding out about the work of charitable organisations and the work of charities. Which charities can we support? 6. Any Other Business? 		
Minutes and matters arising	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Mrs Wood welcomed councillors and shared today's agenda. 2. Jack R believe they are going really well and lots of children do suggest things in Willow Class. Bella and Keaton believe they are going well in their class too. Lots of children share ideas and it is lead by Mrs Ahmed at the front of the classroom. School councilors to become ambassadors ahain and remind their class teachers to host their class councils on a regular basis. 3. We know there are loads in there, Mrs Wood will seek out the key to see if we can release any of the slips to see what is being suggested. School councillors, please remind classes they are ther and we can add suggestions into the Owl Post. 4. Please can class councils discuss the playground signs, how can we revamp them and how can we change the wording to reflect the school expectations on the yard. We are looking forward to receiving your ideas in two weeks. 5. Charities work is due to begin this afternoon and Bella and Keaton will share where Acorn class are up to with their charities, as well as Alana and Oliver sharing where Willow Class are in their charity choices. Next time we meet, Aaron and Isla are going to share their good news about the Coronation party. 6. N/A 		

Agenda for upcoming meetings	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Feedback ideas for the playground signs. • Feedback ideas for the charity. • Any ideas/suggestions/comments to share with class council? 	Date of next meeting	19th May 2023
Class council agenda Please update your class comments by 16th May 2023	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Please ensure you have a supply of school council suggestions slips in your class, kept in a place that everyone can access. We can't work on your feedback if we don't have it! If you don't have any, please let your councillors know and we can send some to your classroom. 2. Class librarians: reminder to check your class library loans and remind any children who have not yet returned their books. 3. We are looking to change the signs we currently have on the playground to promote behaviour and expectations on the playground, share ideas you have for the signs?. How can we change these? What words, phrases and images could we use for the signs? 4. Over the next term, we will begin work with our chosen charity for the Grow £50 challenge. Please use this space to update the school council with your class plans. 5. Do you have anything you wish to ask/discuss or bring to the next school council meeting? 		
Class council minutes	Bumble Bee Class Minutes		
	Acorn Class Minutes		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We have some suggestion slips but would like some more. - Bella is on top of the class library and is making sure chn return books. - Tyler thinks there needs to be signs about bullying and our zero tolerance to it. Maybe a bullying sign with an X. - Connor thinks we should have signs when the weather is wet to remind chn to not go on the slide as it is dangerous. - Rhys thinks chn have recently not been using the climbing frame appropriately. Maybe a sign to remind expectations on this. - Esme thinks we need a sign near the rails to remind chn to stay off them. - Terri thinks we should have something to encourage chn to play together. She suggested a 'friendship bench' where chn who have noone to play with can sit and this will notify other chn to come up and play with them. - Isla suggested motivational signs especially for when chn are completing the daily mile. - Bella suggested reminders about hands and feet. 		

Acorn class spent the afternoon researching Royal charities and have decided to support the Prince's Trust.

- Leo thinks we need something to hold playtime equipment. Some chn said a trolley and some chn said a basket.
- Connor thinks school should provide fruit in all classes not just KS1.
- Esme thinks we should have milk again.
-

Willow Class Minutes

Playground Signs:

- Jonah feels it would be a good idea for the signs to be scattered in more places for children to be able to see them more.
- Jack R -We should change the colour as they are tricky to see on the dark purple - we need bright colours for the playground.
- Could the signs be designed and made by the children (such as the road safety signs) and made into playground signs?
- If the children do design the signs, could it be that we have a range of different signs, rather than having one long sign?

Grow £50 update:

- On Friday we researched the different charities and found: Shelterbox, WWF, British Heart Foundation, McMillain, Action for Children, Shooting Star Children's Hospice.
- As it stands, we have not yet chosen the charity we are going to support.
- To raise the money, Filip thinks we can make items to then sell to make a profit. Jonah thinks it might be a good idea to sell sweets to make money. At the event, Jayden thinks we can sell refreshments as part of the sale to make money.
- This is not an exhaustive list and we are still working on it.

Playground Equipment:

- Please can we look to replace the trolley / storage for the equipment so we can start playground leaders again?
- Please can we look to arrange a rota for the sports space so it is not just football everyday?
- Is there any chance we can look to replace the trim trail in the near future?